Republic of the Philippines
Department of Agriculture
BUREAU OF ANIMAL INDUSTRY
Visayas Ave., Diliman, Quezon City
GaBAlsa Pag-unlad ng Paghahayupan

MEMORANDUM ORDER
No.
Series of 2020
TO : DR. REYNALDO QUILANG
Chief, Veterinary-Quarantine Station MICP
FROM : OFFICER-IN-CHARGE, DIRECTOR
SUBJECT 3 TRANSITORY WORKING ARRANGEMENT WITH THE VQS-SOUTH

HARBOR DURING THE TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF MICP

DATE y MARCH 26, 2020

In view of the temporary closure of the Manila International Container Port (MICP) building
starting on March 24, 2020 to give way for disinfection of the premises in response to a
confirmed case of COVID-19 personnel and to ensure the sustained implementation of duties
and delivery of services through our VQS office in MICP, the Bureau of Animal Industry hereby
prescribes the following transitory working arrangements of VQS-MICP and VQS-SOUTH
HARBOR:

1. The VQS-South Harbor will assist VQS-MICP in the conduct of clearance on entries.

2. The Official Receipt booklet issued to the VQS-South Harbor will be used by VQS-MICP
until March 27, 2020.

3. The VQS-South Harbor will accommodate the displaced VQS-MICP personnel by
providing working space for maximum of three (3).

4. The encoding and tagging of cargos in the system and preparation of accomplishment
report of VQS-MICP will be carried out by their respective personnel.

5. All are enjoined to observe precautionary measures such as adequate physical
distancing and other biosecurity measures relative to Covid-19.

This Order shall take effect immediately and shall remain in effect until such time the
operations in MICP returns to normal.
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